RECEIVED

08 MAY 2018 7 Gilpin Avenue
London SW14 80X

__pLANNING 30 April 2018

The Strategic Applications Manager
Civic Centre Second Floor

44 York Street

Twickenham

TW138Z

Dear Sir,

Comment on planning applications 18/0547/FUL, 18/0548/F!

My wife and | object to the above three linked proposals on these grounds.

The propased density of development is excessive - very much greater than that proposed in the
council’s Planning Brief of 2011. Something in excess of 800 units are proposed which requires tall
buildings on a cramped site east of Ship Lane and further buildings higher than proposed on the
planning brief to the west. Both are aesthetically unacceptable in our outer suburban context. They
are also unacceptable because of the substantial amount of new traffic they would generate on an
already congested road system.

The proposed iow proportion of ‘affordable accommodation’ in favour of what would doubtless be
dwellings for the prosperous upper middle classes is unacceptable as is the propasal to delay even
that provision until a phase two of construction. Middle class occupants would generate outward
commuter and leisure traffic which neither the road nor railway systems could absarb.

The case for a secondary school, which would generate further traffic in an area with very poor local
bus links to its presumed catchment ares, does not stand up. If extra local capacity is needed the
Hertford Avenue school could cope.

The replacement of open playing fields by a floodlit fenced-in facility (again, there are others nearby)
would be a retrograde step to which we object.

The propased hotel development if successful (which we doubt) would generate yet further traffic.
If unsuccessful it would be a white elephant, Objectionable either way,

The proposed reordering of the Chertsey Court traffic junction would at best move traffic congestion
a little further along the road at the cost of lost environmental amenity and is objectionable for that

reason.

Yours faithfully

Peter Wright
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